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Fighting in de Man's Wars
In a war that was anything but “great”, our Indigenous ancestors
whole-heartedly enlisted to defend our people and our territories and
to show their loyalty to the Crown. Then, as now, few people who go to
war really understand what they are fighting and dying for.
Nevertheless they went. Indigenous men went in great numbers and in
every war since, they continue to join Canadian military expeditions. 

Whatever their motives, it takes courage and a willingness to
sacrifice self for the greater good.

Canadian people are very aware of Indigenous rates of poverty,
alcoholism and incarceration. They seldom recognize Indigenous
involvement in Canadian military forces and “national security”. Some
35% of Indigenous men of military age participated in World War I, the
so-called Great War of 1914-1918. Large corporations made huge profits
out of the bloodbath and consolidated their wealth, much of it stolen
from our territories. War is a Racket!

Many Indigenous people are Peacemakers, diplomatists and thinkers. Not
everyone is equally eager and willing to go to battle. It takes great
wisdom and understanding to maintain peaceful relations among people.
This too takes courage and commitment. That is why both Peace Chiefs
and War Chiefs are needed. 

It is our view that Peace allows greater Security and Prosperity to a
greater number of People.

Excerpt from the Indian Report 1919

With poet D.C. "Poison Pen" Scott writing the script, this sounds like
a wild story about an imaginary war. Scott liked to go camping with
his buddies in the Ottawa Valley. They would read their poems and
stories to each other over the campfire.

The Indian Report was actually a very important government document
addressed to the Crown and then shelved for Posterity. This excerpt
makes reference to a very real and deadly war.

Indian Affairs reported a population of 100,706 Status Indians in
1919. Records of the untold numbers of nonStatus Indigenous were not
so diligently kept.

While the world was being rocked with the 3  wave of the spanish flurd

in the spring of 1919, "Hypnotic Poison Pen" Scott wrote in praise of
Indigenous who sacrificed their lives for his enrichment, 
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"In this year of peace the Indians of Canada may look with just pride
upon the part played by them in the great war both at home and on the
field of battle. They have well and nobly upheld the loyal traditions
of their gallant ancestors who rendered invaluable service to the
British cause in 1776 and in 1812, and have added thereto a heritage
of deathless honour which is an example and an inspiration for their
descendants. "

The colonialists always talk about honour but they never show any.

“According to the official records of the department more than four
thousand Indians enlisted for active service with the Canadian
Expeditionary forces. This number represents approximately thirty-five
per cent of the Indian male population of military age in the nine
provinces, and it must be remembered, moreover, that there were
undoubtedly cases of Indian enlistment which were not reported to the
department. 

“The Indian soldiers gave an excellent account of themselves at the
front, and their officers have commended them most highly for their
courage, intelligence, efficiency, stamina and discipline. In daring
and intrepidity they were second to none and their performance is a
ringing rebuttal to the familiar assertion that the red man has
deteriorated. The fine record of the Indians in the great war appears
in a peculiarly favourable light when it is remembered that their
services were absolutely voluntary, as they were specialty exempted
from the operation of the Military Service Act, and that they were
prepared to give their lives for their country without compulsion or
even the fear of compulsion. 

“It must also be borne in mind that a large part of the Indian
population is located in remote and inaccessible locations, are
unacquainted with the English language and were, therefore, not in a
position to understand the character of the war, its cause or effect.

It is, therefore, a remarkable fact that the percentage of enlistments
among the Indians is fully equal to that among other sections of the
community and indeed far above the average in a number of instances.

“As an inevitable result of the large enlistment among them and of
their share in the thick of the fighting, the casualties among them
were very heavy, and the Indians in common with their fellow
countrymen of the white race must mourn the loss of many of their most
promising young men. The Indians are especially susceptible to
tuberculosis, and many of their soldiers who escaped the shells and
bullets of the enemy succumbed to this dreaded disease upon their
return to Canada as a result of the hardships to which they were
exposed at the front.
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ONTARIO

“OJIBWE Bands - The majority of the Indian bands in Ontario belong to
the Ojibwa or Chippewa tribe, which is the largest subdivision of the
great Algonkin linguistic stock. They are the descendants of the
warriors who fought so valiantly in the war of 1812 under their great
leader Tecumseh. The enlistment average during the late war was
exceptionally high and many of their bands sent practically all their
eligible members to the front.

“Special mention must be made of the Ojibwa bands located in the
vicinity of Fort William, which sent more than one hundred men
overseas from a total adult male population of two hundred and
eighty-two. Upon the introduction of the Military Service Act it was
found that there were but two Indians of the first-class left at home
on the Nipigon reserve, and but one on the Fort William reserve. 

“In reference to the Nipigon Indians, it may be mentioned that in 1812
a war party from this reserve paddled the entire length of lake
Superior and proceeded to Queenston Heights where it joined the forces
of General Brock. The Indian recruits from this district for the most
part enlisted with the 52nd, popularly known as the Bull Moose
Battalion. Their commanding officer, the late Colonel Hay, who was
killed, stated upon frequent occasions that the Indians were among his
very best soldiers. Their gallantry is testified by the fact that the
name of every Indian in this unit appeared in the casualty list. The
fine appearance of these Indian soldiers was specially commented upon
by the press in the various cities through which the battalion passed
on its way to the front. One of the Indian members of the 52nd,
Private Rod Cameron, won premier honours in a shooting competition
among the best marksmen of twelve battalions. He rendered valuable
service at the front as a scout and sniper and was subsequently killed
in action.

“Private Joseph Delaronde, another Nipigon Indian, of the 52nd
Battalion, won the Military Medal for gallantry in action. His cousin,
Denis Delaronde, who was killed in action, was the first man of the
52nd to enter the trenches of the enemy. Two other members of this
fighting Indian family, Charles and Alexander Delaronde, also served
with the 52nd. The latter was wounded, returned home, and discharged,
re-enlisted and went back to the front. Another Nipigon Indian of the
52nd to be decorated was Sgt. Leo Bouchard, who was awarded the
Distinguished Conduct Medal. Private Augustin Belanger, another Indian
member of the 52nd Battalion, who was killed in action, was awarded
the Military Medal. Alexander Chief, a Fort William Indian of the 52nd
Battalion, returned to Canada after two years' service with no fewer
than twelve wounds. Although he was an Indian of remarkably fine
physique, he fell a victim to tuberculosis as a result of the
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hardships he endured and died in December, 1918. The Military Medal
was posthumously awarded in the fall of 1917 to Corporal Thomas
Godchere, of the 102nd Scottish, a British Columbia battalion, to
which he was transferred from the 94th, the unit with which he
enlisted at Port Arthur, of the Long Lake band, in the Thunder Day
district, in recognition of his gallant conduct at Vimy Ridge.

“The Chippewas of Rama sent thirty-eight men to the front from a total
adult male population of 110. The Military Medal was awarded to one of
their number, Private Ben Simcoe, for gallant conduct in action. This
Indian is the great grandson of John Simcoe, whose Indian name was
Windego, a Shawnee brave who served with Tecumseh in 1812. Windego
fought at Detroit, Queenston Heights, and Moraviantown, and upon the
conclusion of the war was awarded the British Medal. He afterwards
served with the Loyalist forces in the rebellion of 1837.

“Among the Mississaguas of Rice Lake, forty-three enlisted from a
total male population of eighty-two. One of their number,
Lance-Corporal Johnson Paudash, of the 21st Battalion, received the
Military Medal for his distinguished gallantry in saving life under
heavy fire and for giving a warning that the enemy were preparing a
counter attack at Hill Seventy; the counter attack took place
twenty-five minutes after Paudash gave the information. It is said
that a serious reverse was averted as a result of his action. He
enlisted in August, 1914. Like many others of the Indian soldiers, he
has a splendid record as a sniper, and is officially credited with
having destroyed no less than eighty-eight of the enemy. Upon the
introduction of the Military Service Act it was found that not a
single man of the class called remained at home among the Chippewas of
Nawash, located at Cape Croker. Thirty-one Mississaguas of Alnwick
enlisted from a total adult male population of sixty-four. One of
their number, Sampson Comego, won distinction as a sniper, having
destroyed twenty-eight of the enemy. He enlisted in the fall of 1914,
and was killed in November, 1915. Peter Comego, brother of Sampson
Comego, also enlisted in 1914, served in the trenches, and was twice
wounded. He also distinguished himself as a sniper.

“The Indian bands located on Manitoulin island, on the northern shore
of lake Huron, sent about fifty men to the front. One of their number,
Frank J. Sinclair, received the Military Medal, and another, Francis
Misiniskotewe, was awarded the Russian Medal.

“Another Indian member of the 52nd Battalion to be decorated was Dave
Kisek. He is said to have been the tallest man in the regiment. He
came through the war without being wounded, although two bullets went
through his tunic. During the heavy fighting around Cambrai he
unstrapped a machine gun from his shoulder and advanced about 100
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yards to the German position, where he ran along the top of their
trench, doing deadly execution with his machine gun. He single-handed
took thirty prisoners upon this occasion. This Indian came from the
remote regions of the Patricia district.

“About twenty Indians enlisted from the Parry Sound district. One of
their number, Corporal Francis Pegahmagabow, won the Military Medal
and two Bars. He enlisted in 1914 with the original 1st Battalion. He
distinguished himself signally as a sniper and bears the extraordinary
record of having killed 378 of the enemy. His Military Medal and two
Bars were awarded for his distinguished conduct at Mount Sorrell,
Amiens, and Passchendaele. At Passchendaele, Corporal Pegahmagabow led
his company through an engagement with a single casualty, and
subsequently captured 300 Germans at Mount Sorrell.  Corporal
Pegahmagabow presented an address on behalf of his people to His Royal
Highness the Prince of Wales upon the recent visit of the latter to
Parry Sound.

“Forty-two Moravians of the Thames went to the front from a total
adult male population of seventy-nine. One of their number who won
fame as a sniper, Private George Stonefish, of Moraviantown, was
tendered a civil reception by the city of Chatham on his return to
Canada in recognition of his exceptional services. Another of their
number, Corporal Robert Tobias, also was awarded the Military Medal.
He is the son of ex-Chief Walter Tobias, who was killed at Ypres. Two
other sons of ex-Chief Tobias also served with the expeditionary
forces. One of the Moravian Indian soldiers, Private Roy Snake,
enlisted at the age of sixteen with a forestry unit. He was afterwards
transferred to the infantry and participated in the battle of Cambrai.

“Among the other Ojibwa bands in Ontario that have notable enlistment
records are the Chippewas of Saugeen, who sent forty-eight from a
total adult male population of one hundred and ten; the Chippewas of
Georgina and Snake Islands, who sent eleven from a total adult male
population of twenty-three; the Chippewas of the Thames, who sent
twenty-five from a total adult male population of one hundred and ten;
the Chippewas and Pottawatomies of Walpole Island, who sent
seventy-one to the front from a total adult male population of two
hundred and ten; the band located at Sturgeon Falls, which sent
thirty-five from a total adult male population of one hundred and
three; the bands in the Chapleau district, which sent forty from a
total adult male population of one hundred And one; the Mississaguas
of the Credit, located near Hagersville, who sent thirty-two from a
total adult male population of eighty-six, and the Munsees, of the
Thames, who sent eleven from a total adult male population of
thirty-eight.
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“Special mention must be made of the remarkable response to the call
to arms among the Mississaguas of Scugog. This little band has only
thirty of a population, and when the war broke out but eight of these
were adult males. These eight men all enlisted without exception,
thereby establishing what is probably an enlistment record unequaled
in the annals of the great war. Another outstanding case is that of
the Algonkins of Golden Lake, who sent twenty-nine soldiers to the
front, leaving only three men on the reserve.

“IROQUOIS Bands

There are a number of populous Iroquois bands in Ontario, and these
also like those of the Ojibwa race have a proud record in the great
war. They are the descendants of the loyal Mohawks, Senecas,
Onondagas, Cayugas, Oneidas and Tuscaroras, who came to Canada from
the state of New York in 1776 under the leadership of Captain Joseph
Brant Tyendinaga, the great Mohawk chieftain whose name is perpetuated
in those of the city of Brantford and the county of Brant. The largest
band of Iroquois is the Six Nations of Brantford. This band sent two
hundred and ninety-two warriors to the front, of whom twenty-nine were
killed in action, five died from sickness, one is missing, fifty-five
were wounded, and one was taken prisoner of war. Those of their number
who were decorated were Captain A.G.E. Smith, who was awarded the
Military Cross; Ignace Williams, who was awarded the Military Medal,
and Austin Horse, who was awarded the Military Medal. Captain A.G.E.
Smith is the son of a Six Nations chief. He went overseas with the
20th Battalion and was three times wounded. Upon his return to Canada
he was made adjutant of a Polish battalion at Camp Niagara.

“The great majority of these Six Nations soldiers enlisted with the
114th Battalion, which was organized in the fall of 1915, under the
command of Colonel E.S. Baxter, of Cayuga, then commanding officer of
the Haldimand Rifles, a well known militia battalion. Colonel Baxter
died in 1916 and was succeeded by Lieut.-Colonel Andrew T. Thompson of
Ottawa. Colonel Thompson had also for some years commanded the
Haldimand Rifles, the left half of which was made up of Six Nations
Indians. Colonel Thompson is an honorary chief of the Six Nations
Indians and his position at the head of the battalion did much to
stimulate recruiting among the Indians. 

“Many Indians from other bands also joined this unit, among whom were
a large number from the Caughnawaga and St. Regis bands, in the
province of Quebec, which also belong to the Iroquois race. Two entire
Indian companies were formed in the 114th Battalion, and the majority
of the officers of these companies were also Indians. 
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Brock’s Rangers

“In recognition of the fact that among its Indian members were many
who were descendants of warriors who fought at the battle of Queenston
Heights under General Brock, the battalion received the name of
Brock's Rangers, and the device of two tomahawks became part of the
regimental crest. A singularly beautiful regimental flag was worked
for the Rangers by the Six Nations Women's Patriotic League. This is
adorned with figures symbolic of various tribal legends and has been
the subject of much comment and admiration. The 114th regimental band,
composed almost entirely of Indians, toured the British Isles for
recruiting and patriotic purposes. 

“Three Indian officers of this battalion, Captain J.R. Stacey of
Caughnawaga, and Lieutenants Moses and Martin, of Ohsweken, were
transferred to the Royal Flying Corps. Captain Stacey was killed in an
accident and Lieutenant Moses was among the missing. 

“Through a strange coincidence the first man from Brant county to be
killed in action in the great war was Lieutenant Cameron D. Brant, a
great-great-grandson of the famous Captain Joseph Brant. Lieutenant
Brant enlisted with the 47th Battalion and was killed at the second
battle of Ypres while gallantly leading his men against the trenches
of the enemy. Two of the lineal descendants of Captain Joseph Brant,
Corporal Albert W.L. Crain and Private Nathan Montour received severe
wounds at the battle of Ypres. 

“The present head of a distinguished old Iroquois clan or family, the
Bearfoot Onondagas, is Mrs. Elijah Lickers. Four of her sons, two
grandsons, and a son-in-law served with the expeditionary forces, of
whom a son and grandson were killed in the field. One member of this
family, who served with the original 48th Highlanders of Toronto, was
taken prisoner in April, 1915, and was kept in Germany until the end
of the war. Another Six Nations woman, Mrs. Catherine General, had a
husband, four sons, and two sons-in-law with the overseas forces.

“The other Iroquois bands in Ontario are the Mohawks of the Bay of
Quinte, and the Oneidas of the Thames; both these bands have an
exceptionally high enlistment record. Eighty-two Mohawks of the Bay of
Quinte enlisted from a total adult male population of three hundred
and fifty-three, and forty-eight Oneidas of the Thames enlisted from a
total adult male population of two hundred and twenty. The Military
Medal was awarded to one of the soldiers of the Bay of Quinte named
Corby.

QUEBEC

“The Indians of Quebec were well represented in the expeditionary
forces. The historic Iroquois village of Caughnawaga, near Montreal,
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sent forty-three men to the profit with the 114th Battalion, Brock's
Rangers, which, as has been mentioned in connection with the Indians
of Ontario, contained two full battalions of Indians. One of their
number, Captain John R. Stacey, was transferred to the Royal Flying
Corps, after his arrival in England, and was subsequently killed in an
accident. The famous Colonel Bishop, V.C., the great Canadian ace,
stated that Captain Stacey was a flier of exceptional promise. He had
been selected by Colonel Bishop to be a member of one of the latter's
famous "fighting circle," but the accident which caused his death
occurred before he was able to take his place in that renowned
organization. In civilian life Captain Stacey was a successful customs
broker in Toronto. He was untiring in his efforts to stimulate
enlistment among the Iroquois both by able recruiting work and
financial assistance. Captain Stacey went overseas as a lieutenant,
but was soon promoted as a result of his exceptional abilities.

“Sergeant Clear Sky, another Canghnawaga Indian of the 114th
Battalion, was awarded the Military Medal for one of the most gallant
and unselfish deeds that is recorded in the annals of the Canadian
forces.

“During a heavy gas attack Sergeant Clear Sky noticed a wounded man
lying in "no man's land" whose gas mask had been rendered useless.
Clear Sky crawled to him through the poisonous fumes, removed his own
mask, and placed it on the wounded man, whose life was in consequence
saved, Sergeant Clear Sky was himself severely gassed as a result of
his heroic action. He is a graduate of the well known Carlyle Indian
University, and prior to his enlistment, was a professional vaudeville
entertainer. He was very popular at the front owing to his ability to
entertain the troops with his singing and dancing.

“The excellent record of the Caughnawaga Indians in this war is
reminiscent of their loyalty upon former occasions. During the
rebellion of 1837-38 these Indians rendered important service to the
Government. 

“On Sunday, November 4, 1838, a body of rebels attempted a surprise
attack upon the village of Caughnawaga. A squaw warned the Indians,
who were attending divine service at the time. They quickly and
signally defeated the insurgents and made seventy prisoners, who were
handed over to the authorities upon the following day. Their gallant
conduct upon this occasion was specially mentioned in a despatch from
Lord Glenelg to Sir John Colborne.

“The St. Regis band of Iroquois sent twenty-six of their warriors to
the front. One of their number, Private Philip McDonald, won
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exceptional distinction as a sniper. He enlisted in August, 1914, and
served with the 8th Battalion, more particularly known as the Little
Black Devils of Winnipeg. He was killed in action after having
destroyed forty of the enemy by his deadly sharpshooting.

“Delphis Theberge was awarded the Military Cross in recognition of his
gallant conduct during the attack on the Canal du Nord.

“Private Willie Cleary, a Montagnais Indian of Lake St. John, who
served with the illustrious 22nd Battalion, was decorated with the
Military Medal by His Royal Highness the Prince of Wales at Lafontaine
Park, Montreal, on October 28, 1918, for conspicuous gallantry in an
important trench raid. He was severely wounded.

“Another Indian member of the 22nd Battalion, Private Joseph Roussin,
of Oka, was awarded the Military Medal.

MARITIME PROVINCES

“All the Indians of the Maritime Provinces belong to the Micmac tribe,
which is a subdivision of the Algonkin linguistic stock, with the
exception of the Maliseets of New Brunswick, who form a separate
branch of the Algonkin race.

“The Nova Scotia reserves are not very thickly populated, and in
consequence the number of recruits secured upon them was numerically
small. In a number of instances, however, the enlistment record in
proportion to the population was very high, for example, from among
the Micmacs of Sydney every eligible man went to the front. The
Micmacs of Colchester county sent nine men from a total adult male
population of twenty-five; the Micmacs of Hants county sent six from a
total adult male population of sixteen; the Micmacs of Lunenburg
county sent eleven from a total adult male population of nineteen; the
Micmacs of Pictou county sent ten from a total adult male population
of forty; the Micmacs of Shelburne county sent three from a total
adult male population of eight; the Micmacs of Yarmouth county sent
three from a total adult male population of twelve, and the Micmacs of
Digby county sent six from a total adult male population of
twenty-four. One of these Nova Scotia Indians, Private Joseph W.
Morris, was awarded the Distinguished Conduct Medal and the Military
Medal. He was three times wounded.

“From among the Micmacs and Maliseets of New Brunswick, sixty-two went
to the front out of a total adult male population of one hundred and
sixteen.
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“The Micmacs of Prince Edward Island have an exceptionally fine
enlistment record. The total number of adult males among these Indians
was sixty-four, of whom thirty went to the front, or practically every
eligible man. They earned the highest praise for their exceptionally
gallant conduct in action, and particularly distinguished themselves
in the great battle of Amiens. One of their number, Private James
Francis, received the Military Medal. 

“A curious incident is recorded with regard to two Micmac brothers
named Cope from Kings county, Nova Scotia. These two young Micmacs
enlisted in different battalions, and did not see each other until
they met quite by chance in the thick of the fighting at Vimy Ridge.
They were so begrimed as a result of the hard day's fighting that they
had at first failed to recognize each other. The elder of these boys
was afterwards killed at Passchendaele, but the younger came through
the war safely and proceeded with the army of occupation into Germany.

MANITOBA

“Some of the Manitoba bands have an excellent enlistment record.
Notable among these is the Peguis band, which sent twenty men to the
front from a total adult male population of one hundred and eighteen,
eleven of whom were killed in action, four wounded and gassed, three
wounded, and one taken prisoner. Two of these Indians were with the
Serbian forces. The Pas band sent nineteen men to the front from a
total adult male population of ninety-two. The St. Peter's band sent
thirty-three men to the front from a total adult male population of
one hundred and twenty-seven, seven of whom were killed in action,
eight wounded, and one gassed. The Sioux Indians located at Griswold
sent twenty men to the front from a total population of eighty-four.
They are descendants of refugees who came to Canada half a century
ago, after the famous wars between the Sioux Indians and the American
Government.

SASKATCHEWAN

“In previous reports reference has been made to the model agricultural
community at File Hills, which is composed of ex-pupils of Indian
schools, and which was organized by the department some sixteen years
ago. As a result of this experiment these progressive young Indians
are now on a wholly self-supporting basis and are ranked among the
most competent farmers of the province. They fully appreciate the
advantages that have been brought to them by civilization and were
ready at the critical time to defend them against the menace of a
foreign enemy. Twenty-four of their number enlisted from a total adult
male population of thirty-eight, and this remarkably high percentage
is emphasized by the fact that the majority of them were married men.
One of these Indians, Alexander Brass, was awarded the Military Cross
for conspicuous gallantry in action. He is the bandmaster of the File
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Hills Indian Colony brass band, a well known organization which
rendered excellent assistance at recruiting meetings and other
patriotic gatherings throughout the province.

“The Coté band, whose reserve is located in the vicinity of old Fort
Pelly, one of the earliest Hudson Bay posts established in the
province, sent twenty-two men to the front from a total adult male
population of forty-three.

“One of the Saskatchewan Indian soldiers, Joe Thunder, of the 128th
Battalion was awarded the Military Medal for a feat of arras of an
exceptionally dramatic character. He was separated from his platoon
and surrounded by six Germans, each of whom he bayoneted. He received
a severe wound in March, 1918, and now wears a scarf pin made from a
bone that was removed from his leg as a result of this wound.

“Two Indians of the Mistawasis band, Joe Dreaver and N.G. Sanderson,
were awarded the Military Medal.

ALBERTA

“That the present generation of Alberta Indians had not lost the
intrepid spirit of their ancestors, the warlike riders of the plains
and hunters of the buffalo, is demonstrated by the fact that they were
well and gallantly represented in the Canadian Expeditionary Force.

“One of their number, Albert Mountain Horse, a Blood Indian, who held
a commission as lieutenant, and who enlisted as a private in August,
1914, particularly distinguished himself. He was badly gassed upon
three different occasions as a result of which he afterwards
contracted consumption and died in November, 1915. The military
funeral that was held for him at Calgary will long be remembered as
one of the most impressive ceremonies that ever took place in that
city. So many desired to attend the service that it was necessary to
issue tickets of admission to the church.

“Another Alberta Indian who won fame at the front was Lance-Corporal
Norwest, who came from the vicinity of Edmonton and enlisted with the
50th Battalion of Calgary. He was one of the foremost snipers in the
British army and was officially credited with one hundred and fifteen
observed hits. He carried a special rifle fitted with a telescopic
sight. He was killed by a German sniper in August, 1918, while
endeavouring with two companions to locate a nest of enemy
sharpshooters who had been causing a considerable amount of trouble to
the advance posts of the Canadian front line companies. He won the
Military Medal and Bar.
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BRITISH COLUMBIA

“The British Columbia Indians are somewhat less warlike in character
than those of the plains and in the eastern provinces, and are by
nature adverse to leaving their homes upon any unfamiliar venture.
They nevertheless sent several hundred good soldiers to the front, and
a number of them have very distinguished records.

Although the Military Service Act did not apply to the Indians, a
record of those enlistments was compiled upon the introduction of the
measure. It was found that among the Indians of the Head of the Lake
band in the Okanagan district every man who came within the
description of the first call had already enlisted. This is a record
of which any community might well be proud. 

One of these Indians, Private George McLean, received the
Distinguished Conduct Medal in recognition of the performance of a
feat which was of an extraordinary character even for the great war.
Private McLean single-handed destroyed nineteen of the enemy with
bombs and captured fourteen. He was himself severely wounded upon this
occasion.

A number of the British Columbia Indians served with the Mesopotamian
forces. One of these, David Bernardan, of the Oweekayno band, in the
Bella Coola agency, commanded a motor transport vessel on the
Euphrates river. An Alert Bay Indian, Edwin Victor Cook, received the
Distinguished Conduct Medal. He was wounded twice, and was finally
killed towards the end of the war. Dan Pearson, an Indian of the
Metlakatla band, which is located near Prince Rupert, was awarded the
Military Medal. He afterwards died of pneumonia.”

End of quotation.

Something to think about.
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